
  

 

Cardonald Primary  
Parent Council 
Meeting Tuesday 6th December 2022 

Attendees 
Sharon Corr – Chairperson         Lyndsey Seeley - Treasurer            

Heather Murchie – PC Member             Gordon Forbes – PC Member  
Mr Coogan - HT                   Miss Mohd – DHT 

Apologies Ronnie Jamieson - Secretary 
 

 

 

Item Discussed Action Required / Outcome 
Action 

By 
Completed 

Date 

Welcomes & Apologies 
 
The meeting was opened by the PC Chair with any apologies received read out. 
 

N/A N/A 

    

 

Head Teacher Report : 

Head Teachers Report:  

Mr Coogan read out his Head Teachers Report and a copy is attached. 
 
Mr Coogan also highlighted the children in the school choir will be singing in Princes 
Square on 19th December between 1-2pm if anyone is free to come along and show 
support. 

 
 

MC 
 
 

 
 
 

    

 

Treasurers Report: 

 

October 
Opening Balance - £7979.68 
Closing Balance  - £7812.68 

 
November  

Opening balance - £7812.68 

Treasurer went through accounts for October, November and first few days of 
December. Also confirmed standing items below; 
 

2022/23 Standing Items   

Christmas Parties (292 x £2 per head) £584 

Books from Santa (P1-P3) £120 

Christmas Contribution £100 

LS  



  

Closing balance - £4488.92 
 

Miscellaneous £20 

P1 Parent gift bags £30 

P1 End of year books £40 

P7 Leavers Dance £500 

Total £1,394 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Secretary’s Enquires / Emails 

Football Strips 

There is a national delay with Joma clothing at the minute and an update will be given 
as soon as we have it. 
 

 
 

 

Area Partnership – Bench Project 
Scotplay have now completed the work on the benches. 
 

 
 
 

 

Police Scotland 
Couldn’t attend the last meeting. 
 

  

Code of Conduct Unsure if there are any of these still outstanding.  RJ to check and confirm. RJ  

GCPG 
2 videos of cost of living and keeping warm this winter has been put together and will 
be loaded onto FB this week. 

  

Christmas Disco – 9th Dec Let has been booked and paid for.   

 

 

 

Fundraising : 

Fundraising Ideas Carried forward to after the Christmas Disco event.   
 

 

Any Other Competent Business :   



  

Meetings in School 

It was suggested that after Christmas we start to have meetings in the school again.  
Everyone agreed that it might be good to have a mixture of online and F2F on a 
rotation.  Zoom might be an issue on the school wifi.  Mr Coogan will check the 
school wifi to see if we can use it for anyone who couldn’t make the F2F but could 
dial in.   

MC 

 

Communications 

Communication issues brought up with an issue with mixed messages coming from 
the school.  Mr Coogan said he will take these away and look into.  It was also 
highlighted that the newsletters haven’t been updated on the school website since 
August.  Mr Coogan will speak to Mrs Waddell. 

  

Ideas to get new members on board 
We discussed how we can encourage new members to join the PC.  A suggestion 
was made that we hold a coffee morning in the school and ask parents/carers to 
come along for a chat and see what we do for the school. 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 
Next Parent Council Meeting  

 
Tuesday 10th January @ 1900 – Zoom Meeting 

 


